Newsletter

Thursday 1st June 2017

Principal: Alex Artavilla

School Council President: Kylie Barker

School Supervision Times:

8.45am - 9.00am 3.15pm - 3.30pm

Uniform Shop Hours:

Tuesday & Thursday

8.45am - 9.15am / 3.00pm - 3.30pm

Key reminders:

- Curriculum Day 2nd June No Students attend School.
- Public Holiday 12th June
- Parent Teacher Interviews 28th June

Dates to remember 2017:

Term 2

Friday 2nd June Curriculum Day - No Student at School

Friday 9th June The History Box Incursion

> Friday 23rd June Reports sent home

Wednesday 28th June Parent Teacher Interviews

Friday 30th June Last Day of Term 2.30pm finish

> Term 3 Dates to remember

> > Term 4

Monday 6th November Curriculum Day - No Student at School

Don't forget if you have a sibling to be enrolled for next year, can you please hand in vour enrolment as soon as possible to help with planning



Newsletter will be available online & will FlexiBuzzed each work

Principal's Report

Dear Parents and Carers.

Thank you so much to the parents/carers that have been able to fill out and return the 'Parent Teacher Meeting Survey'. We have once again had a good response rate. In the coming weeks staff will have the opportunity to analyse and consider the feedback, which we look forward to sharing with the whole school community.

I also wanted to take this opportunity to thank the parents that reminded me of the fact that we have established a culture at the school where parents are more than welcome to organise a meeting to catch up with their child's teacher at any time throughout the year. Thank you also to the parents that shared ideas and suggestions!

Curriculum Day

Reminder that there is no school for students tomorrow, Friday 2nd of June 2017. On this day, the teachers will be working together to prepare midyear reports for parents.

Enrolments for 2018

Thank you to the families that have enrolled a sibling in Prep for 2018. We have reached our school capacity in terms of student enrolments, which is a nice thing, but also a challenge in terms of predicting enrolment numbers for the coming years. Due to us reaching our enrolment capacity, we will need to further reduce the number of families that enrol at the school that reside outside of our boundary. It is important to note that there is no restrictions on enrolling the following:

- Families that reside within our school boundary
- Children that already have a sibling at the school.

We have established a waiting list for families that do not have a sibling at the school or reside outside of our boundary.



The number of families we accept from outside our boundary will be determined late in Term 3 (once we have a greater understanding of the number of siblings that will be joining us next year and the number of students that live within our boundary).

Final few weeks of Term Two!

As we head into the final few weeks of Term Two, I just wanted to share some of the things that will be happening to ensure everyone is up to date with what is going on. This includes:

- Planning Days in the second last week of every term, teachers are released for one full day to work with their team to reflect on the past 10 weeks and to prepare a plan for the coming term.
- Parent Techer meetings 28th of June. General details about interviews include:
 - o Meetings start from 1:00pm
 - Students stay at school for the whole day and will be dismissed at 3:15pm (normal time).
 - Interviews will be held in your child's classroom. Students will be supervised in the gym and library, and other available rooms by the leadership team and specialist staff.
 - Parents select an interview time online. Details of how to do this and when access will be available will be sent home in the coming weeks.
- Student reports to be sent home on 23rd of June
- Final day of Term 2 is the 30th of June 2017

Hope everyone has had a great week.

Alex Artavilla Principal

2017 Book Packs

We still have a number of outstanding Book Pack payments. If you need assistance, please come and see the office. Your earliest attention would be greatly appreciated. Thank you

Fundraising

Pop Up Book Store \$4,757.88 Easter Raffle \$ 928.00 Mother's Day \$ 815.60

Interschool Sport Draw for Winter Sport 2017

Friday the 26th of May **away** against Sunshine North – Travelling by Bus

Friday the 9th of June <u>away</u> against Our Lady's – Travelling by Bus

Save the Date...

Parent Teacher Interviews 28th June.

Please note 1B & 1C's interviews will likely occur on the 15th June. TBA soon.

Information to book online will be sent home soon.

2



Student of the week: Will be awarded at assembly

PREP

Α **TBA** В TBA

Hugo Kam Ho C

ONE

Saphira Masoe В Arlo Pye С Farly Potts D **TBA**

TWO

Stella Weston-Barbuto Α

В **Hugo Schulz**

Audrey Wintringham C

THREE

Thai-Son Nguyen Isabella Prenga В 3/4A Omar Turkmani

FOUR

Onesime Ninteramiye

В Jasleen Singh

FIVE

Alisha Narain-Ali В **Dina Yatim**

SIX

TBA TBA

Multimedia: Rosie Lam Art: Matina Ezekiela

Sport: TRA

Spanish: Luc Nguyen Science: Ivy Zhang

> **Congratulations Everyone Great Achievement**





- Building, construction, renovations and household collections
- Bin sizes 2m² to 31m²
- · Competitive prices
- Marroll Bins
- Bulk bins for builders Long and short term solutions
- Same day delivery
- All suburbs







- PO Box 250 Deer Park Vic 3023

- 0421 426 674 9743 7210 genesismusicschool.com.au E info@genesismusicschool.com.au

Instrumental Lessons at School



Did you know that Music:

Develops mind hand & eye co-ordination Enhances listening skills Improves self esteem

Is fun!

Lessons starting from \$14.00

5% discount to parents wishing to enrol more than 1 child.

Enrolment forms are available from the School Office or contact Genesis Music School Direct on 0421 426 674

@4744SHPS